Roxanne Maher

From: Roxanne Maher

Sent: Monday, May 20, 2024 6:50 AM

To: Town Council Group

Cc: Roxanne Maher

Subject: FW: FY2025 Community Project Funding for Ledyard Police and Fire Department

Roxanne M. Maher

Administrative Assistant to
the Ledyard Town Council
(860) 464-3203
council@ledyardct.org

Town Hal |l Hours:
Monday — Thursday 7:30 a.m to 4:45 p.m
CLOSED FRI DAYS

From: Naomi Rodriguez <NaomiR@ledyardct.org>

Sent: Monday, May 20, 2024 4:09 AM

To: Roxanne Maher <council@ledyardct.org>

Subject: Fw: FY2025 Community Project Funding for Ledyard Police and Fire Department

Hi Roxanne,

Please forward to Town Council members.
Thank you,

Naomi

From: John Rich <chief.rich@ledyardct.org>

Sent: Friday, May 17, 2024 8:42 PM

To: Meghan O’Sullivan Ruvinsky <Meghan.Ruvinsky@mail.house.gov>

Cc: Jessica Buhle <Jbuh@ledyardct.org>; Fred Allyn, lll <mayor@ledyardct.org>; Naomi Rodriguez
<NaomiR@ledyardct.org>

Subject: Re: FY2025 Community Project Funding for Ledyard Police and Fire Department




Thank you Meghan!
That’s GREAT news! Please keep us posted.

Chief John Rich

Sent from my iPhone

On May 17, 2024, at 3:51 PM, Meghan O’Sullivan Ruvinsky
<Meghan.Ruvinsky@mail.house.gov> wrote:

You don't often get email from meghan.ruvinsky@mail.house.gov. Learn why this is important

Dear Chief Rich,

Thank you for your excellent application to Congressman Courtney’s office for $229,000 to the
Town of Ledyard for Ledyard Police and Fire Department Dispatch System Replacement.

Rep. Courtney received dozens of applications, and yours stood out due to its community impact,
the quality of the application, and community support. We are happy to inform you that
Congressman Courtney selected your project for submission to the Appropriations Committee.
Your project will now be vetted and considered by the Appropriations Committee for inclusion in
final Fiscal Year 2025 appropriations legislation.

Importantly, the submission of this project by Congressman Courtney to the Appropriations
Committee does NOT guarantee funding. First, the Appropriations Committee is carefully
considering each project. Additionally, Congress must pass legislation that would include this
project and the President must sign the bill into law before you can begin the process of acquiring
funds. Lastly, each federal agency with jurisdiction over the project will have their own set of
requirements that you must follow if Congress provides the funding for this project. Those agency
requirements must be met before you could potentially receive the award.

Throughout all of these steps, we will keep you posted on the progress of your project. Please do
not hesitate to contact our office should you have any questions moving forward. Congratulations
on the first step in this important process!

Sincerely,

Meghan

Meghan O’Sullivan Ruvinsky
Legislative Director

Congressman Joe Courtney (CT-02)
2449 Rayburn House Office Building
0:202-225-2076 | C: 202-309-2938



